

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

19 August 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed
Reopening November
2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

25 August 2020 and 8 September 2020

your Shire News

IT'S KEEP AUSTRALIA BEAUTIFUL WEEK!



Keep Australia Beautiful Week is held late August each year to raise awareness about the simple things we can all do in our daily lives to reduce our impact on the environment and encourage action.

The unprecedented events of 2020 means a different approach to Keep Australia Beautiful Week this year. Protecting ourselves from the spread of COVID-19 has led to drastic changes to the way we live – from staying at home more to increasing our hygiene practices. There are some unintended consequences of this new lifestyle, especially when it comes to the waste we're producing. Items like single-use food and beverage containers, face masks, hand sanitiser and gloves are in high demand; all with the potential to end up as litter.

The good news is, we can all work towards a litter-free Australia from the comfort of our homes with some simple tips to prevent rubbish ending up in the environment. Keep Australia Beautiful Week 2020 will focus on the three main ways we can reduce and recycle some of the goods we're using more frequently:

- How to protect you and your loved ones without the cost to our planet
- How to keep good hygiene practices that don't cost the Earth
- How to reduce and recycle the single-use consumables from takeaway food and drinks

Throughout this week, tips from Keep Australia Beautiful will be featured on the Shire of Pingelly's website and recapped in next week's edition of the Shire News. Taking care of our natural environment is important to Pingelly's capacity to support the preservation of local heritage, as well as key tourism sites to attract visitors to our community.

PAYMENT OF RATES NOTICE

The next instalment date is 28 August 2020. If you're paying online, remember to include your assessment number as the reference so we can match the payment with your property.



your Shire News

CARAVAN PARK MASTERPI AN



The Shire is inviting comment on a draft Masterplan for the Pingelly Caravan Park until 28 August 2020.

You can learn more and have your say by viewing the draft Master Plan on the Shire's website, or obtaining a copy of the Draft from the Shire Office.

WE VALUE YOUR FEEDBACK



The Shire's Customer Service Charter recognises our commitment to putting the customer and community at the centre of what we do, and ensure everyone feels welcome and positive in their interactions with the Shire.

Each time you visit the Shire Office you can let us know how we did by completing a Feedback Card. Just simply circle the emoticon!

How To Report A **FAULTY STREET LIGHT**

Street lighting is a service provided by Western Power to the community. They are responsible for supplying, maintaining and upgrading lighting within the Shire.

To report a faulty street light, call Western Power directly on 1800 622 008 and follow the prompts. You will be asked to provide the pole number (located on the pole) and the approximate street address.

Alternatively, a faulty street light can also be reported online by visiting: https://www.westernpower.com.au/ power-outages/report-a-faulty-streetlight/

Outside the Perth Metropolitan Area, faults are generally corrected within 9 business days. If you need any assistance with reporting a faulty streetlight, please don't hesitate to contact the Shire.

TIP PASSES

In an effort to reduce its ecological footprint, the Shire no longer produces physical tip passes for residents. Residents now just need to provide proof of address to the Tip Attendant.

Shire of Pingelly residents still have free access to the Waste Management Facility during regular operating hours. The Waste Management Facility is open Saturday, Sunday and Monday from 7.30am - 4pm.



Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on **Facebook**

(Shire President) Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings:

Cr Bill Mulroney:

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham: Cr Anthony Oliveri: Cr Peter Narducci: 0427 944 456

0477 004 157 0499 795 792 0417 953 386